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Lent is a Season of Joyful Journey! 

Different people perceive Lent in different ways.  Some see it as a time of giving away, giv-
ing up, mortifications, sacrifices and a time of penance and repentance.  But others see it as a 
time of joyful receiving and a graceful living of our Christian Life.  In fact, Lent is the 
Spring Season of our faith and it is the most joyful and fruitful season of our spiritual jour-
ney as it takes us to the summit of the mountain of Easter; where our values of faith, hope 
and love as Christians becomes an Everest reality in our personal lives in the very resurrec-
tion of Jesus Christ. The Church also provides her members opportunities to look into the 
attics of ones own very self and clear the clutter to prepare ourselves for the celebration of 
the greatest feast of our faith.  It helps us to clear our temporal path of daily life by prayer, 
fasting and almsgiving. Let us stay open to the grace of God; and the  opportunities that the 
Church provides us to be better individuals in our every day life as St. Francis de Sales 
would ask us, “Be who you are and be that well!”  Wishing you a happy Lenten journey! 
 

House of Formation in Atlanta & Approval of Formation Policy! 

The Vice Provincial Council met on December 8, 2016 has decided to designate Villet Luyet 
- The MSFS House on Pate Drive as the House of Formation on a temporary basis for the 
future formation of the candidates for the USA Vice Province. The same council  approved 
the formation policy that was already drafted by the previous vocation and formation team. 
We have 12 Fransalian Communities in the Vice Province and the Local Superiors of the 
communities will function as the Regional Directors of Vocation Promotion.  The Vice Pro-
vincial will continue to be the Director of Vocation and Formation until further arrangements 
are made. A copy of the Formation Policy will be emailed to all the confreres working in the 
United States. Please download and save a copy for your future reference. I request every 
confrere to take it as a personal responsibility in promoting vocations for our congregation. 
We are recruiting candidates from anywhere, where we can get quality men interested in re-
ligious life.   

Primary areas where we could focus currently in the United States are second generation of 
Asian Americans including Indians and Filipinos, Latino Americans including Hispanics and 
European Americans including Whites/Caucasians. If we are recruiting people from India 
they should have finished their Bachelor or Masters Degree to be considered as a candidate 
for the USA Vice Province.   

We have a Formation Policy and a Formation House and now let us get started and move  
forward………..  

 



 

Visitation of Provincials 

There was a suggestion in the previous Congress to invite all the provincials for the Vice Provincial Congress; 

though the idea is good, practically it is difficult to get all the provincials together for our Congress as they are 

busy with their own respective provinces.  However, we have an opportunity in the near future to get different 

provincials in the country.   

 

Schedule of the visitations of different provincials to the United States in 2017.   

 

Rev. Fr. Kallidukil Johnson:  Provincial East Africa Province- March 8 - 20, 2017 

Rev. Fr. Koottanal Benny:  Provincial South West India Province - March 2 - 18, 2017 

Rev. Fr. Pentareddy Chinappa Reddy:  Provincial Visakhapatam Province -  April 26 - May 20, 2017 

Rev. Fr. Panthanmackel George:  Provincial North East India Province - In the month of August 2017 

Rev. Fr. Vincent Lourduswamy:  Provincial Pune Province - March 31 - April 11, 2017 

 

Some suggestions for you while your provincial is visiting. 

 

 If  any common concerns you experience here in the United States Please discuss with your provincials and 

come to a consensus; and make a report and save it for future reference.  Fr. George Panthanmackel, the 

Chairperson of the PIF will be coming in August and we will have an opportunity to let him know your le-

gitimate concerns  already discussed with your Provincial. 

 If any personal needs/concerns that the Vice Provincial needs to know please let me know when your pro-

vincial is here so that we can take care of the matter when he is in the country.   

 

Confreres from other Provinces assigned to the USA Vice Province on a long term basis!   

Pune Province: I 

South East India Province: 2 

South West India Province: 1  

Vishakpatanam Province: 1                   Congratulations  and Welcome! 

 

On behalf of the USA Vice Province, I would like to extent a hearty welcome to Fathers Arul Sundaram and 

Basker from South East India Province who would be soon joining the USA Vice Province on a long term ba-

sis. They hope to join us in the first week of April, 2017.  They are going to be assigned to the Diocese of Kal-

amazoo, MI. We are glad to have both of them in the vice province. Hearty welcome! My special thanks to fa-

ther John Peter Ambrose for staying on top of the documentation process. Thanks and God bless!  

 

Welcome to Rev. Fr. Benny Koottanal, the Provincial of South West India Province, who has just arrived here 

in the United States for his Canonical Visitation to meet with  the confreres from South West India Province.  

We wish him a happy and fruitful visitation and safe stay in the United States.   

Welcome to Fr. Jose Kumbloly from South West India Province, who has come to teach at De Sales Universi-

ty, Allentown, PA.  He is staying in a parish and taking classes in the university.  We wish him well and a 

fruitful ministry. Hope you have a pleasant stay and enjoyable time.  

We would like to congratulate Fr. Binu Ethathumparambil for publishing his second book, “I am who I am:  

Unraveling the Mystery of God.”  Well done and congratulations Fr. Binu! 



 

 

Our Annual Retreat 2017 

Our annual retreat 2017 will be held at Ignatius House Jesuit Retreat Center, 6700 Riverside Drive NW, Atlan-

ta, GA. Their website is: www.ignatioushouse.org The retreat begins on Monday August 28, 2017 evening at 

6:00 p.m. and ends on Friday morning September 1, 2017 with breakfast.  Please make your travel plans to ar-

rive before the retreat and leave only after the formal concluding of the retreat. The retreat master will be Fr. 

George Panthanmackel. 

Account of the Short Term Members 

 

Accounts of the Short Term members working in the United Sates is being transferred to Atlanta from March 1, 

2017. The current administration is following the wisdom of the previous administration in this matter and the 

Vice Provincial with the help of a book keeper and the Bursar of the Vice Province will take care of the money 

matters.  Thank you for your understanding and cooperation. 

 

Suggestions 

 Some of us have more than one name and one birthday; the actual and the legal. So my request for you is as 

long as you are here in this country please use your official name and your official birthdays so as to avoid 

legal complications.  When you give your birthdays in the parish please give the legal birthday because that 

is the one that you have on your official documents.  When you write an email also please make sure that 

you put your official name by which you are known in the United States.  Not what is on your Baptism Cer-

tificate or Status.  Always stick with one name and one birthday. 

 When you travel outside the United States for any purpose please let your provincial and the vice provincial 

know that you are traveling outside the country and make sure that you inform them when you return back 

to the United States.  Thank you in advance for your understanding.  

 

Prayers & Best Wishes 

The South East India Province is having its Congress from March 27 -  30, 2017.  Fr. Alphonse Savarimathu is 

representing the Congress on behalf of the members of the South East India Province working in the United 

States.  Our prayers and support to the members of the South East India Province.   

 

North East India Province is having its Ordinary Provincial Chapter beginning from April 18 - 22, 2017 at the 

Provincial House.  Our prayers and support to the members of the North East India Province. 

 

Responsibilities of the Administrative Team! 

 

Fr. Davis Chackleckel - Community Life  & Religious Life 

Fr. John Peter Arul - Communication & Spirituality 

Fr. Sunny Punnakuzhiyil - Mission Apostolate    

Fr. Mathew Elayidathumadam - Innovative Ministries 

Fr. Tomy Puliyanampattayil - Administration & Formation  

 

òWhile I am busy with little things, 

      I am not required to do greater things.ó     

 St. Francis de Sales 



 

In His love, 

Your Brother 

 

 

 

 

Fr. Tomy Puliyanampattayil MSFS 

Vice Provincial—USA Vice Province 

Servant of God  

Fr. Peter Marie Mermier (1790—1862) 

Founder of the Missionaries of  

St. Francis de Sales 

& 

Co-Founder of the Congregation of the Sisters 

of the Holy Cross of  Chavanod 

Servant of God Peter Mermier, Intercede for us! 

  

Prayer of Devotion in Honor of Servant of God! 

God of love, You care for us and You guide us in nu-

merous ways. We thank You for inflaming the heart of 

Fr. Peter Mermier with an intense love for You and a 

zeal for the salvation of souls. You blessed him with a 

total trust in You and in humble surrender to Your Holy 

Will. It was your will that he should found the Congre-

gation of the Missionaries of St. Francis de Sales, and 

with Mother Claudine Echernier, the Congregation of 

the Sisters of the Holy Cross of Chavanod, to spread 

your mercy and compassion to all, by witnessing to 

Your love and through their prophetic ministries. His 

life of holiness was his supreme act of glory to You. 

Loving Father, while he was on earth, You blessed many 

through him, especially in the renewal of Christian faith 

and family through the spirituality of St. Francis de 

Sales. You raised him to the saintly state of Servant of 

God. Thereby, You testify that he is Your highly favored 

son for whom You refuse nothing. So we pray that 

through his holy intercession, You bless us now with the 

favor we request and pray for…..(silence) 

We make this prayer through Christ Your Son who lives 

and reigns with You and the Holy Spirit, one God forev-

er and ever.   

One Our Father, Hail Mary, Glory be to the Father Amen. 

If any miracle received please send an email to:  

Fr. Mathew Thayil, MSFS:  vicepromotermsfs@gmail.com 

+Bishop of Annecy, France 

Let us pray for all the de-

ceased members of our con-

gregation from different prov-

inces.  We thank God for the 

gift of their life and commit-

ment.  May their souls rest in 

peace. 


